BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

April 13, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, April 13, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Plymouth Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street    

Present:
David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman



Christopher R. Lombard  

Richard J. Quintal, Jr.

Pamela T. Nolan, Town Manager 

Mark D. Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Pamela Nolan, Town Manager, informed the Board that the interview process for the Finance Director is continuing.  Ms. Nolan explained that her #1 requirement is that they are accountants first and foremost.  Ms. Nolan would also prefer if they had solid municipal experience being that Plymouth has such a large budget. 

Selectman Lombard asked if Ms. Nolan has considered changing the Finance Director’s role from the previous.  Ms. Nolan said the she feels the current responsibilities of the Finance Director are where they need to be for this size town and it’s sizeable budget.

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the following license. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

Change of Manager (Liquor)

John Alden Sportsman’s Club is requesting a change of manager from Richard Crowell to David Balutis.

Background check shows no basis for denial

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the following license. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

LICENSES (continued)
Vehicle for Hire Operators License (New)

Habilitation Assistance

Scott Adams

57 Parish Path

Background check and driving record show no basis for denial.

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the following Vehicle for Hire tour license. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

Vehicle for Hire Tours

London Taxi and Classic Limousine Service, Inc., 521 Long Pond Road, Leslie Faulkner is requesting to conduct a tour business with their Stars and Stripes limousine.  He would like to wait for and pick passengers up outside the Visitors Center in the Town parking lot on Water Street.  It will be a one-hour tour; the route is as follows:

Depart the Visitors Center and proceed to Town Landing, turn around in Cordage Park, go to the Plymouth Monument, Jenny Grist Mill, onto Summer Street taking a right on to Main Street.  View the First Church, Burial Hill and the first Court House, past the antique homes on Samoset Street up to Plimoth Plantation and turn around there, proceed to Lincoln Street to view the Town Hall, Yacht Club, Leyden Street, Massasoit, Wax Museum, the Park, Plymouth Rock, the Mayflower and back to the Visitors Center.

The business, vehicle and operator are currently licensed with the Town for a livery business.

Selectman Lombard asked Mr. Faulkner if these locations have approved this tours.  Mr. Faulker explained that this is a tour only and no one will be dropped off.  This is a visual tour only.

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the following license. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES (continued)

Common Victualler (Renewal)

Bramhalls

2 Sandwich Street

This is a seasonal restaurant.  At renewal time in December applicant wasn’t sure if they were going to renew.  They have decided to continue with the restaurant and that is why they are applying at this time.

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the Building and Health Depts.

Selectman Lombard questioned the common victualler’s license as he was unaware they served food.  Vice Chairman Malaguti advised Mr. Lombard that food like sandwiches and ice cream and waffle cones.

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the following Class I Auto Dealer License. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

Class I Auto Dealer (New)

Pilgrim Power Sports, Inc.

74-2, 74-3, 74-4 Camelot Drive

William Frank Jr., President

For the sale of motorcycles, watercraft, and all terrain vehicles only.

Building Dept. has sent us their approval.

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the following licenses in conjunction with their request for a transfer of a wine and malt restaurant license. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

Everlasting Picnic, Inc. d/b/a Court Street Bistro, 39 Court Street is requesting the following licenses in conjunction with their request for a transfer of a wine and malt restaurant license from Café Touché, Inc. d/b/a Café Touché, 39 Court Street.

· Common Victualler

· Comprehensive Entertainment – Group I, 

Applying for Jukebox, radio, tv

· Sunday Entertainment – Jukebox, radio, tv

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES (continued)

· Extension of Hours – 1:00 a.m.

· Early Opening – 11:00 a.m.

Liquor Liability is in place and the manager will be server trained.

Issuance of the above licenses is subject to the approval from our Building and Health Departments.

Vice Chairman mentioned that the correction of 1:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. should be reflected regarding the extension of hours.  

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the following extension be granted only for ten days from the date of request.  Vice Chairman Malaguti amended the motion, as the 10 days would have already expired.  He amended the motion to have the start date three days prior and end on the next Selectmen’s meeting on April 20th, as Mojar’s representatives were not present to speak on their behalf.  Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.
MOJAR, LLC d/b/a Central Café, 17 Savery’s Lane is requesting an additional ten days to be closed.  They are still waiting for furniture and for the previous owner to fulfill his commitment to complete some tasks. There will be a representative at the Board Meeting to answer questions.

ADMINSTRATIVE NOTES

Restraining Order – The Board ordered the dogs owned by L. Fitzgerald permanently restrained.

License Agreement – The Board signed a temporary license agreement with T-Mobile to extend utilities to their telecommunications site at Plymouth South High School.

Minutes - The Board approved the minutes of March 30, 2004 and April 6, 2004 

with one change to the Minutes of March 30, 2004.  The vote on an additional 

pool table request from Sean O’Toole’s should be changed to reflect 4-1, with 

Selectman Lombard in opposition. 

Selectman Quintal moved to approve the minutes of both dates, and Selectman 

Lombard seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved.

PUBLIC HEARING – COURT STREET BISTRO

A public hearing was held to consider the application for a transfer of an annual wine and malt restaurant license from Café Touche’, Inc. dab Café Touche’, 39 Court Street to Everlasting Picnic, Inc. dab Court Street Bistro.

Melinda Lee, Owner and Manager of Court Street Bistro, explained to the Board that she has been in the restaurant business for 25 years.  She has owned pizza and bagel shops before as well as some larger restaurants, but prefers the smaller businesses.  She will be serving wine and beer but her primary business will be food.  All her employees will be TIPS trained by her.

Selectman Lombard asked if these licenses already in existence or are they new.  Vice Chairman Malaguti responded that these licenses were already in existence and that they are just a transfer.  Selectman Lombard explained that he would not have a problem granting the 1:00 a.m. extension of hours, as they have never received any complaints from neighbors and/or abutters.

Selectman Lombard moved to approve this license and all licenses associated with this business referred to in the Licenses section of the docket.  Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved.

PUBLIC HEARING – ALTER OF PREMISE

A public hearing was held to consider the application for an Alter of Premise for Souther’s Marsh Golf Club, 30 Souther’s Marsh Lane.

Mr. William Stearns III, Manager of Souther’s Marsh explained that he is looking to add a 46’ x 64’ tent, which will be set up on the lawn immediately adjacent to the licensed premise. He would like to use this for functions such as wedding receptions and private functions.

Selectman Lombard asked Mr. Stearns if the tent was attached or detached to the premises.  Mr. Stearns answered that it was detached but within 18’ of the licensed premise and will be monitored very carefully for those leaving and entering the tent.

Selectman Lombard moved to approve this alter of premise and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS/LETTERS

Executive Session Minutes - Selectman Lombard asked the Clerk why they 

have not been receiving minutes for the executive sessions. The clerk responded 

that it was her belief that the minutes shouldn’t be approved until the legal 

issues discussed in those sessions have been resolved.  Selectman Lombard 

asked the clerk to reaffirm this and get back to the Board.

Dump Site Letter – Selectman Quintal received an anonymous letter from someone from the Pinewood Lake Association.  This individual was concerned with the area across from the Association being seen as a dump site.  Selectman Quintal explained that he called Mr. Manfredi of the Building Department and was told that periodically that its occupant cleans up area.

Selectman Lombard moved to adjourn and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 

3-0 to adjourn.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk  
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